We can measure our appreciation of events through comparison, which we
will apply to the Outdoor Track Team of 1924. This was the best Track Team
Central has had since 1920,

Their first competition was in the Gary Relay Carnival, at which the two
medley Relay Teams of Central both placed second in their respective events.

Then came the Kalamazoo College Interscholastics where Central came in
a close second behind Lansing. At this meet, Cecil Thurston, star half-miler,
broke the half-mile record.

The third meet was the Normal Interscholastics, at which Central came out
the winner of the meet,

Next was the Triangular meet between Lansing, Kalamazoo, and Battle
Creek, which Lansing won by the relay. Central was second.

The fifth meet was the Stagg National Interscholastics at Chicago, where
Central three-quarter mile relay team took fourth.

Last, the M. A. C, Interscholastics at Lansing. Although Central came out
runners-up behind Lansing, Ray Cooley of Central set a new record for the
javelin throw at 162 feet.

This concluded a very successful season for the Outdoor Track Team for
Central High School.



Invoor Track, 1925

Central was forced to begin this season with all new men but three.

First, was the Battle Creek-Kalamazoo meet at Kalamazoo, where Central
won by the score of 64 to 14

Second, was the Kalamazoo-Battle Creek meet at Hatﬂe Creek, at which
Kalamazoo won again by the smaller score of 3514 to 12%. In both of these
meets, Mahoney of Central was high point man.

The last meet was the Michigan State Interscholastics at Ann Arbor at which
Central tied for fifth place. William Hathaway, Captain of Central’s Team, took
first place in the pole vault, and set a record of 11 feet, 3 inches.

Considering the inexperience of the majority of the team, this was a very
successful season.

.



Each year every girl taking the regular Physical Education work is given
an opportunity to establish a record for her class in certain athletic events.

This past fall, the following girls made records in the basketball distance
throw: Lena Marker, 74 feet for the Seniors; Mariannie Grigsby, 74 feet for
the Sophomores; Iva Calkins 65 feet for the Juniors; and Eunice Vanderbrook
64 feet for the Freshmen.

Lucille Woodworth established the best 50 yard dash record at 64, seconds
for the Sophomores. The next best record was| 7 seconds which the Seniors,
Juniors and Freshmen all tied for. The Seniors who made this record were:
Mary Louise Sales, Marion Wykell, Elizabeth Wykell, Lena Marker, Rita Coburn,
and Georgia Robbins. The Juniors were: Clara Heiney, Mildred Rue and Anne
De Young. The Freshmen were: Hannah De Ruyscher, Eunice Vanderhrook,
and Laurena Hollenbrands.

~ The other event used was the standing broad jump. Eunice Vanderbrook, a
Freshman, outclassed the other jumpers by her remarkable jump of 7 feet 8 inch-

es. Of the Sophomores, Lucile Woodworth jumped the farthest, 7 feet 4 inches.
This was the same mark as that of the Semors which was made hy Margaret
Hanscom. The best mark set by the Juniors was 7 feet 2 inches, jumped by Ber-
nice Schau,

Throughout the school year, other Physical Education activities participated
in by the girls are Regular, Individual, and Special Gymnastics, Folk Dancing,
Apparatus Work, Stunts, Swimming, and training in Squad Leadership.
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